
 
Chairman Hilderbrand and Senate Public Health & Welfare Committee, 

I testify in favor of Senate Bill 343: Updating the term "hearing impaired" to "hard of hearing" 
in statutes related to persons with hearing loss. 

Sarah Hale, my constituent, came to me a year ago with the hopes to change the law to the 
correct term “deaf” or “hard of hearing” instead of “hearing impaired.” We discussed other 
states who had made this change and agreed that policy change was a good step in the 
right direction, but only one piece of the puzzle. A large part of this challenge with language 
will also require educating the public. You can see below in my testimony some of the 
educational graphics we intend to use and share with other legislatures around the state.  

We also wanted to ensure by changing the language there weren’t unintentional medical 
ramifications and so we’ve worked with the Kansas Commission for Deaf and Hard of 
Hearing and the revisors to ensure these language changes don’t cause issues with the 
original intentions of the bill.  

Finally, since introducing this bill we included another stakeholder in the conversation, 
Kansas Speech-Language-Hearing Association and they are bringing the following friendly 
amendments:  

Pg. 3, line 24---- Replace speech and hearing conditions and diseases with speech, 
language, and hearing disorders  
Pg. 11, line 7---- Replace speech or language impairments with speech or language 
disorders  
Pg. 15, line 2 ---- Replace speech and hearing conditions and diseases with speech, 
language, and hearing disorders  
Pg. 17, line 37---Replace speech or language impairments with speech or language 
disorders 

I am thankful for my opportunity to work with some of the individuals in our Kansas deaf 
community and commend their work. I respectfully ask that this committee pass SB 343 
favorably.  

Senator District 18 

 



 

 

 



 

 
 


